NORTH FRODINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in North Frodingham, Monday 21st May 2018 at the Village Hall

Present: Mr Brian Rookes (Chair), Mrs A Bernard, Mr D Stead, Mrs A Greaves, Mr A Wilson,

Apologies for absence: Mr M Doyle, Mrs M Gravil, Mr J. Lund.

Visitors: Special Inspector P. Wilson, Ward Cllr. Paul Lisseter.

Clerk: Mrs J Harris

Resolved: The Minutes of the meeting held Monday 16th April 2018 having been printed and circulated, were confirmed and signed by the Chair as an accurate record.

Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests:

There were no pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests declared.

Matters arising:

- a) From the April Minutes: A correction was made to the Minutes under Progress Reports b) Cllr Greaves made the report.
- b) From the April correspondence: The response letter from Driffield School was read out and a decision taken not to apply for a refund of monies.

Progress Reports:

- a) Police & ASB report: Special Inspector P. Wilson reported an increase in the number of thefts of farming equipment in the area. There has also been a spike in the number of house burglaries and recommended that houses should be properly secured when empty of overnight.
- b) Social Centre: Cllr. Greaves reported a poor attendance at the recent meeting and hence little progress made with regard to the Summer Fair. One member suggested that events be advertised on social media.
- c) Old Howe breach and repair: A letter from Greg Knight was read out confirming his support. Cllr Wilson had received replies to his request for information regarding monies spent on Old Howe. The piling work at the site of the proposed CAD plant had cost £7\$,000 whilst just under £10,000 had been spent by the Environment Agency on a temporary repair at the breach. Cllr. Wilson had also been told that £20,000 (ongoing) was being spent to lift the escaped water back into the River Hull at Hemphplme. Cllr Wilson had circulated the details to members and was asked to ensure that Greg Knight also received a copy. The NFU is to be notified.
- d) Village Plan: The questionnaire had been sent out, with Village Voice, and responses were beginning to trickle in. The deadline given is July 1st after which the information will be collated and an Open Meeting held for discussion of future plans.

Administration:

- a) Review of Cemetery fees: It was decided to increase burial and cremation fees, remove any fee regarding a child's burial and increase interment and memorial stone fees by 10 % from July 1st. Funeral Directors and Monumental masons to be notified.
- b) Update Register of Electors: The changes to the Register were given to holders of the Emergency Boxes.
- c) Data Protection guidelines: Details of all information kept was circulated to council, who then signed their agreement for its continued storage. Absent members to be followed up for signature.

Planning Applications:

- a) Notices of Decision:
- * Park Farm six dwellings, demolition and replacement of farm house. APPROVED
- b) New Application: * Residential dwelling to the rear of 34 Main Street, applicant Mr Holditch. Type of application: Outline Planning Permission. Council discussed at length and decided that access to the site from Cemetery Lane was too narrow for emergency vehicles to use and may present a problem as there was no other access route provided. Council also decided that any reasonable objection from a neighbour would be supported.
- c) Notice of Appeal
- * NONE

Accounts:

Debit:

- * Millennium Garden (April) Cheque number 100783, £137.00
- * Cherry's Country Hardware for petrol. Cheque number 100784, £28.29 for petrol;

BARSLI 11-06-20

- * Zurich insurance premium. Cheque number100786, £413.25.
- * Cemetery and church grass cutting. Cheque no. 100785, £191.25

All invoices proposed for payment by ClIr Bernard, seconded by ClIr Stead and approved by all present.

Credit:

* 50% Precept, £3750, received.

Other:

* 2017/18 accounts were signed off by the Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer

External meetings:

* Cluster Meeting, 16th May, Hutton Cranswick, 6.15 pm for 6.30 pm. Cllr Rookes reported a well-attended meeting that had discussed an affordable housing project that could be initiated by Town and Parish Councils.

Sites for small developments of 4-5 houses could be suggested and plans made for houses to meet local needs.

Government finance would be available to start the process

Mr Hirschfeld, ERNLLCA, had offered visit and explain the project in greater detail, and to assist in the process if required.

Mr Paul Bellotti, ERYC, then attempted to explain the work being carried out on potholes, and gave details of the capital works being undertaken this year. These included highways in Beeford and along the Bridlington Balk.

- * Rural Housing Seminar, Bishop Burton College, 22nd May. Cllr Doyle to attend
- Parish Council liaison Meeting 23rd May, County Hall –Thursday 24th County Hall 6,00 pm. Cllr Bernard to attend if possible.

Documents for/in circulation:

NONE

General / sundry correspondence:

- * Clerk & Councils Direct
- * Request for the Red Ensign flag to be flown September 3rd in celebration of Merchant Navy Day.

Councillors reports:

Cllr Wilson had had a request for Foston lane to be swept.

Clir Stead reported a water leak outside Park Farm with a stream of water flowing in the gutter towards 2 Main Street. **Clir Wilson** had noticed that the water meter outside 35 Main Street (Rose Gala) also appeared to be leaking. Both are to be reported to Yorkshire Water.

Clir Greaves asked for the resurfacing work on Cross Road to be checked as it had only been done a couple of years ago. She wondered if this work should be an extension of the work planned for Frodingham Road, Brandesburton, into Cross Lane. Clerk to ascertain.

The meeting closed at 9.05 pm. The Chair thanked everyone for attending, and confirmed that the next meeting, would be held on the 11th June 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

BARashel 11-06-22